Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 16th November 2009 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Andrew Martin, Malcolm Kennerley, Susan Young, David Clark, ,Terry Scott, , Elizabeth Kirk, Peter Briggs. Roger Codling, Arthur Williams,  John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Martin Quarton, Lynne Booth, Robert Murray, John Cutler, Steve Brewer and Keith Morgan.

Apologies for absence: Chris Gardner Mara Ozolins, Roy Wilson, Ian Hopper.

City Council Cycle Map Revision.  Keith Morgan and Steve Brewer brought along the latest versions of the Nottingham City Cycle Maps (North and South). The first half of the evening was allocated to discussing mapping of the city of Nottingham. Mapping of Nottingham continues to improve, but if any errors are found, they can be referred back to the city council to be corrected in further editions. Probably the biggest problem with the maps is getting the balance between the size (or number) of maps. Cycling England is putting cycle mapping into electronic form. In future it will be possible to upload and view photos of places on the Nottingham maps. It is expected to print 20,000 each of the North and South Nottingham maps each year.

Autumn Conference. Feedback received so far for the Autumn Campaigners conference hosted by Pedals on November 14th has been very positive. Only a few small things were overlooked. The Friday night pub session went well. It remains to summarise workshops and place them on the website. A small profit has been made form the conference. Donations will be made to SUMAC, the Big Wheel, Pedals Express and the church that supplied the tea urns as a thank you for their assistance.

Sustrans UCycle Project. The Sustrans Higher Education Project (UCycle) consists of a team of five (including three Bike-It officers). Joanna Ward (the project manager) will talk about their work in the January meeting next year. 
Pedals will raise the issue of a workplace cycle challenge, as explained by Thomas Stokell at the campaigners conference and tried already in various places, e.g. Swindon, with strong backing from CTC. This could be tried in association with the UCycle Project or also with the Cycling for Health project in Nottingham, whose funding has now been extended by Cycling England.
City, County, Forest Leisure Rides book. This still sells well (about 100 a year) despite being around four years old. There are about 700 copies left.

Rural Rides Programme. This is expected to continue in 2010. Pedals members have offered to lead rides on the following Wednesdays:

Aril 14th Dave Clark

May 12th Susan Young

June 16th Arthur Williams

July 14th Terry Scott

August 11th Peter Osborne

Details of the ride need to be forwarded by 18 January. There will be a Rural Rides debrief at County Hall on December 3rd.

Pedals Website.  Much use is being made of this and it is very important that it kept up to date with fresh photos and material. Can members feed back any out of date material? 

Forthcoming Meetings:

December: Christmas social. Food, drink and slides – but no quiz.

January: Sustrans UCycle Project.
February: 
Raising Pedals profile, including a possible campaign on improving cycle parking at shops (as proposed by Peter Briggs) and also Planning meeting for Hugh relinquishing chairmanship, restructuring, new roles, ideas for raising profile, new campaigns etc

